
September 30, 2024 

City of Doral Building Department 

8401 NW 53rd Terrace 

Doral, FL 33166 

Subject: Letter of Intent for Proposed Alteration – Folio: 35-3022-000-0150 

To whom it may concern, 

We are submitting this letter of intent to notify the City of Doral regarding the proposed 

interior renovation and change of use for the property located at 8080 NW 58 ST, Doral, 
FL 33166. This project is strictly an interior remodel, with no alterations or 

renovations planned for all exterior areas, including façade, existing landscape, existing 

parking areas, or fencing. Below is the project data, legal description, and scope of work 

for your review: 

Project Data: 

• Folio: 35-3022-000-0150

• Property Address: 8080 NW 58 ST, Doral, FL 33166

• Existing Primary Land Use: 4837 WAREHOUSE TERMINAL OR STORAGE

• Warehouse Area (proposed alteration area): 36,612 Sq. Ft.

• Existing Office Area: 3,367 Sq. Ft. – To remain as existing
• Lot Size: 89,298 Sq. Ft.

• Construction Type: I-B

• Alteration Level: 2
• Proposed Occupancy: Assembly Group A-3 & Group B

• Legal Description: 22 53 40 2.05 AC M/L E132.185FT OF W528.74FT OF N1/2

OF N1/2 OF NW1/4 OF NE1/4 LESS N45FT & W264.368FT OF E1057.472FT

OF S1/2 OF N1/2 OF NW1/4 OF NE1/4 LESS N197FT OF S232FT OF

W132.23FT OF E925.88FT THEREOF OR 12070-680 0284 2 F/A/U: 30-3022-

000-0150

Scope of Work: 

City of Doral 
Site Plan Review 
PLAN-2410-0090
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• The project entails the interior renovation of an existing 36,612 Sq.Ft. area to

facilitate the change of use from Industrial to Assembly.

• The installation of seven (7) padel courts will be completed in accordance with

the manufacturer's specifications.

• Existing lighting fixtures will remain in their current locations, with no adjustments

required.

• A new air conditioning system will be installed; however, there will be no roof

penetrations associated with this installation.

• A new main entry door will be installed to enhance accessibility.

• No modifications to the existing plumbing systems will be performed.

• There will be no relocation or alteration of the existing fire sprinkler system.

• The existing electrical panels will remain unchanged, with no upgrades or

relocations necessary.

• There will be no landscape or exterior modifications to the property.

Please review the information provided and feel free to reach out should any further 

clarification be needed. We appreciate your attention to this matter and look forward to 

your approval. 

Sincerely, 



blas@casaspadel.com

3054987476
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Blas Sanchez
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